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Ms. Christine Long 
Registrar & Board Secretary  
Ontario Energy Board  
P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor  
2300 Yonge Street  
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4  
 
June 25, 2020  
 
EB-EB-2020-0135 – Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas”) 2020 Annual Update to 5 Year Gas Supply Plan 
Pollution Probe Letter of Comment 
 
Dear Ms. Long:  
 
Pollution Probe is in receipt of Enbridge’s letter dated June 24, 2020 on the above-noted proceeding. 
Pollution Probe was unable to find any documentation or process on the OEB’s site (RESS) pertaining to 
EB-2020-0135. In the absence of a defined process, Pollution Probe would like to share the following 
comments. 
 
Enbridge requests that the OEB forego a stakeholder conference relating to its 2020 Annual Update in 
part due to market volatility and the fact that more than half the year is over. Enbridge also 
recommends that the process be moved up in 2021. Pollution Probe supports moving up the annual 
review of the Gas Supply Plan to as early as possible to ensure that any feedback or changes can be 
applied. Updates to the 5 Year Gas Supply Plan provide a critical foundation for reviews in many other 
proceedings (e.g. Voluntary RNG Program, Clean Energy (hydrogen) Project, Dawn-Parkway Expansion, 
Project, etc.). Many specific details related to the evolving portfolio of supply options were not available 
during the review of the Gas Supply Plan in EB-2019-0137 and understanding how those fit into the 
integrated gas supply plan would bring value. 
 
Respectfully submitted on behalf of Pollution Probe.   

 

  
 
Michael Brophy, P.Eng., M.Eng., MBA  
Michael Brophy Consulting Inc. 
Consultant to Pollution Probe  
Phone: 647-330-1217  
Email: Michael.brophy@rogers.com 
 

cc:  Brandon Ott, Enbridge (via EGIRegulatoryProceedings@enbridge.com) 
  David Stevens, Aird & Berlis (via email) 
 Interested Parties for EB-2019-0137 

Richard Carlson, Pollution Probe (via email)  
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